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Introduction
Welcome to the thirteenth issue of the Social Exclusion Action Planning Newsletter!

We were pleased to note that our submission to the House of Commons Culture, Media and Sport Committee, together with that by Shiraz Durrani, was included in the published final Report – see below. 

We hope to see you at the Network/Quality Leaders Project Joint Conference on 5 June and at the Network Members’ Meeting on 15 June. There is also news (below) of the Conference to launch the final report of the Research Project (note the high-profile speakers!) and of the new series of short, half-day courses to be launched by the Network in the late summer.

John Pateman & John Vincent


Forthcoming Network/Research Project events

Social Exclusion Action Planning Network/Quality Leaders Project Joint Conference, 5 June 2000, London Voluntary Resource Centre, 356 Holloway Road, London N7 6PA
In the morning, the Network Conference will explore the themes of Best Value, Lifelong Learning and Reading Development (and social exclusion and public libraries). This will be followed in the afternoon by the Quality Leaders Project Conference which will include reports-back on the Quality Leaders research project and the preparation of an action plan. Speakers include: Chris Atkins (DCMS), Miranda McKearney (Well Worth Reading), Roger McKenzie (London Borough of Islington), and Fiona O’Brien (BBC Education/Library Association Project).

There are still places left – so please continue to book!

Network Members' Meeting 15 June 2000, The School Boardroom, SOAS, University of London, Thornhaugh Street, London WC1H 0XG
The third Network members meeting will take place on the morning of 15 June, commencing at 9.30am, followed by a talk by David Murray (Director of the London Libraries Development Agency) on how the LLDA will be working with libraries to tackle social exclusion. Full details and agenda to follow.

Conference to launch the report of the Research project, Public Library Policy and Social Exclusion, 10 July 2000, LAHQ
Speakers include Mo Mowlam, Bob McKee. Further details from Rebecca Linley, School of Information Management, Leeds Metropolitan University, The Grange, Beckett Park Campus, Leeds LS6 3QS

tel: 0113-2832600 x 3661, r.linley@lmu.ac.uk
Season of short courses, Open to all? and Briefing sessions
The Network is organising a programme of short courses for the autumn and winter, drawn from suggestions made by Network members and by participants in the previous seminars. These will be advertised widely (and information will be available at both the Conference and the Network Members’ Meeting). 

Topics for Open to all? include: Implementing Standards to tackle social exclusion; Managing diversity: lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgendered issues in the workplace; Services for refugees and asylum-seekers; Setting up workplace Black workers’ groups; Managing public libraries for social exclusion; Roach & Morrison 3 years on; Annual Library Plans. 

The first Briefing session will be on “Clause 28” and its effects.

These courses have been arranged as three-hour blocks in the afternoons to enable as many people as possible to attend (and to take advantage of cheaper fares), and will be charged at as low a cost as possible to encourage you to nominate staff to attend.


Sources of funding for tackling social exclusion

One of the issues which is regularly raised at courses and in letters is potential sources of funding for social exclusion work. 

I thought that it would be useful to create a list of actual and potential sources – please let me have any ideas, and I will compile them into an on-going list for Network members.
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Surveys of library users/nonusers

I have received an enquiry about the terms that public libraries use in surveys, suggesting that some of them (such as “Asian”)  that we are using to categorise people are not useful, but that these terms are employed because they are taken from ‘official’ documents.

I would be interested in your views on this, and also to hear from any authorities that are using surveys which give more meaningful information about social exclusion. 
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Culture & the City

Just in case you have not seen a copy, this proposal document (Culture and the City: ten ways to make a difference – a proposal to the Mayor and the London Assembly from the Cultural Strategy Partnership for London on behalf of London’s cultural communities) is now available: it can be viewed on its Website: http://www.viscount.org.uk/csp
The document covers arts, sport, museums and galleries, library services and archives, the heritage and environment, and tourism. It proposes “ten areas for action where the Mayor’s leadership and the Greater London Authority’s strategic resources will make a real difference”, including “addressing social exclusion and building socially, economically and environmentally sustainable communities …”


House of Commons Culture, Media and Sport Committee – Report

The Report of the Inquiry into Public Libraries has just been published
. I have not had time to read it from cover to cover yet (it arrived just as this issue was being completed), but it includes a section on “Social Exclusion and Social Inclusion” (paras 41ff) – where the Network is specifically mentioned:

The Social Exclusion Action Planning Network expressed concern that some library authorities have met “loud opposition from ‘traditional’ library users” when attempting to redirect funds to tackle social exclusion.

and it also quotes from Dave Muddiman’s Working Papers, Public libraries and social exclusion: the historical legacy
 and Images of exclusion: user and community perceptions of the public library
, as well as drawing on the evidence submitted by Shiraz Durrani (Appendix 5, pp112-114) and by the Network (Appendix 11, p120).

In addition, it includes evidence from a number of library authorities and other organisations, which refers to social exclusion  (eg “Memorandum submitted by East Sussex Libraries, Information and Arts”, Appendix 2, pp104-7).

In para 51 (p xvi), the Report concludes in relation to social exclusion:

“The DCMS has consulted widely on issues of social exclusion and on the development of a strategy to promote social inclusion. This Committee is pleased to note that the Annual Library Plans include an emphasis on social exclusion issues, and trusts that that emphasis will lead to continued improvements in this aspect of library provision. We recommend that the implemented national library standards provide more specific guidance on the promotion of social inclusion. We further recommend that the Government ensure the collection and publication of comprehensive statistics on library use by all socially excluded groups.”

This Report is certainly worth looking at, and we may return to it in a future issue of the Newsletter – if you have any comments on the Report, which you would like to have included in the next Newsletter, please let me have them.
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European Commission action on discrimination

According to the very useful column, “Legal watch” in Human resources May 2000, p11, the Commission is pushing ahead with a number of anti-discrimination measures, including a draft directive on equal treatment in the workplace. This draft is intended to help in combating discrimination on the grounds of race or ethnic origin, disability, age, sexual orientation, and religion.

The proposal can be viewed on: http://europa.eu.int/comm/dg05/fundamri/docs/work_en.pdf.


E-mail address

As many of you will know by now, I do, at last, have an e-mail address:




john@nadder.freeserve.co.uk
However, I am also working temporarily full-time in London for about the next 10 weeks, so my apologies in advance if I am rather slow in responding to messages.
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This Newsletter was compiled by John Vincent. Please send any comments or items for the next issue to:

John Vincent

Wisteria Cottage

Nadderwater

Exeter EX4 2JQ

tel/fax: 01392 256045








john@nadder.freeserve.co.uk 
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